
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
July 13, 2022 
 
Dear Resident and Resident Representative:  
 
Bergen New Bridge Medical Center remains committed to updating our residents and representatives regularly. In the last 
24 hours, one staff and one resident have tested positive for COVID-19.   COVID-19 precautions are in place and further 
testing will be performed as required.  The resident has been appropriately isolated and the staff member will not return to 
work until appropriately cleared by a physician.  Testing of close contacts has been initiated as needed.   
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions at 201-967-4013 or via email krichardson@newbridgehealth.org. 
I continue to encourage all of you to remain safe and healthy, maintain proper hand hygiene and good infection control 
practices.    
 
Sincerely, 

 

 

Kathryn Richardson, LNHA 

Chief Long Term Care Officer 


